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Dear Ronald L. Sargent, Chairman & Chief Executive Officer of Staples,

We were dismayed to enter our neighborhood Staples store and see a display for SodaStream. Imagining that you must be unaware of the international boycott against the manufacturer, we thought we should let you know about it.

SodaStream home beverage carbonating devices are fraudulently labeled as “Made in Israel”, but are in fact produced in illegal Israeli settlements, under the conditions of a military occupation in the West Bank, outside the internationally-recognized borders of Israel. 

From reading your Staples Soul statement we see that you are concerned with “ethical operations and the labor practices of [your] suppliers and partners.” We ask that Staples stores stop carrying the products of illegal Israeli settlements.

Settlement production relies on, and supports, an illegal activity according to international law. Outside official state borders, Israeli companies operating in the West Bank enjoy cheap land and water, confiscated from the indigenous Palestinian owners; a captive Palestinian labor force, under severe restrictions of movement and organization; vast tax incentives; and lax regulation of environmental and labor protection laws. 

SodaStream devices are made in an illegal industrial zone called Mishor Edomim, on a 29 square mile area between Jerusalem and Jericho, expropriated from its original Palestinian owners. The SodaStream factory employs Palestinian workers under the discriminatory and exploitative conditions of the occupation. SodaStream’s own reports to the U.S. Security Exchange Commission discuss the relative weight of international consumer boycotts and negative publicity against the economic benefits of manufacturing in a settlement industrial zone.   

On February 25th, 2010, in a ruling against SodaStream’s distributor in Germany, Brita, the European Court of Justice stated that settlement products are not “Made in Israel”, and therefore cannot benefit from trade agreements with the State of Israel.

The “Made in Israel” label is not just a customs fraud; it is misleading your customers. Your customers are misled to think that SodaStream is an environmentally-friendly product, but they don’t know the truth about the destruction of life and land brought about by the Mishor Edomim settlement industrial zone, which was intentionally designed to cut the occupied West Bank in two, destroying all hope for a contiguous future Palestinian state.

Please find more information at www.codepink.org/boycottsodastream

The settlements are an impediment to peace. Please stop carrying SodaStream.

Sincerely,

Kristen Ess Schurr and Rae Abileah

Boycott SodaStream Campaign, CODEPINK

